IMF Spring Meeting

April 12 & 13, 2011
On Tuesday, April 12, 2011, the 2011 IMF Spring Meeting was held at the Radisson Inn in West Middlesex, PA.  There were 69 attendees (see attached list) at this year’s Spring Meeting.
In the business portion of today’s meeting, Ken Eakin reported that there is currently a balance of $54,865 in the IMF treasury.  Our Non-Profit 2010 Income Taxes have been filed.  Payments to the Missouri Science & Technology University for the IMF Research Project will resume in fall 2011.  There are 35 paid IMF member companies for 2011 with two more companies pending.  Gary Shreve asked everyone to please pre-register for future meetings so that an accurate count can be given for lunch and meeting room size purposes.  The 2011 IMF Fall Meeting will tentatively be October 19 & 20, 2011 at Union Electric in Burgettstown, PA.  Brendan Connolly noted that there will be an International Conference on Ingot Casting in Aachen, Germany June 3-7, 2012.  Details are posted on the IMF website (www.ingotmetallurgyforum.org).  Greg Dowling gave an update on the current status of the IMF Research Project Trials at Latrobe Specialty Steel.  A 28" x 28" stainless 316 ingot was bottom poured using a wedge insert upgate brick designed to give a swirling entry into the ingot.  The ingot poured OK, was forged into a 13" octagon and slices were sent to Dr. Lifeng Zhang of Missouri Science & Technology University for his examination.  Initial cleanliness results indicate there were fewer inclusions with the swirl upgate than with the standard upgate.  Two additional trial ingots have been poured successfully using the wedge block upgates.  Water modeling (1/2 scale) is also being done.  Gary Shreve stated that a special swirl 8" x 8" upgate brick has been made being made & a sprue plate machined for Lehigh Specialty Melting to bottom pour a 31" diameter round ingot.          
An excellent presentation was given on “Internal Void Closure During Forging of Large Cast Ingots Using a Simulation Approach" by Dr. Chet Van Tyne of the Colorado School of Mines.  This presentation was recently published and will be available on the IMF website.  Other excellent presentations were also given on "Improvements in EQS Bottom Pouring Quality Indicators" by Chuck Fryman of EQS, "Ingot Solidification Relating to Mold Design" by Bill Zaben of EEC, "Industrial Safety" by Bill Mozes of EEC and "Process Control for Ingot Molds" by Greg Selip & Dave Herbst of EEC.  An excellent overview of the Ellwood Engineered Castings Hubbard, OH plant was also given by Dan Rhoads of EEC.  In the round table portion of today’s meeting, a discussion was held on 40" to 60" diameter BEU ingot rates-of-rise (slowdown if redeye is experienced otherwise pour fast), eye injury prevention (keep environment dust-free as much as possible and wear tight fitting eye protection) and inclusions versus runner brick type (fireclay versus 60% alumina versus 70% alumina).       
On Wednesday, April 13, 2011, a great tour of Ellwood Engineered Castings Hubbard, OH production facilities was conducted.  Many thanks to all EEC personnel for the wonderful plant visit.
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